# The Holton News

MANOR

Skilled Nursing • Inpatient & Outpatient Rehab Therapy • Aquatic Therapy • Respite Care • Hospice Care

At press time, ALL VISITATION IS RESTRICTED for the protection of residents' health.

# Letter from the Administrator

Dear Holton Manor residents and families:

I'm happy to say that the Walworth County Health Department has declared Holton Manor out of outbreak status. What does this mean exactly? It means that we have gone 28 days without any staff or residents presenting with symptoms of COVID-19 or positive test results.

Going forward we will continue to follow all the state and federal guidelines regarding COVID-19 for long-term care facilities. Our hope is that we will have direction soon

from our state officials regarding visitors. In the meantime, we did perform testing on all residents and staff to establish a baseline for our facility. We were able to test most of our staff and residents and all returned with a negative result. This continues to be a delicate situation and we want to be sure that we are keeping our resident's safety a number one priority.

COVID-19 is still prevalent in Walworth County so it's essential that we proceed with caution. As soon as we have information

available to us regarding visitors, we will be in touch with you. I want to remind you again that we have staff available to help facilitate phone calls, emailing, letters, and video chatting. Window visits are still permitted. With the weather improving, you will be tempted to open the window for your visit. I ask that you cooperate with the state guidelines on window visits and please keep the window closed. Regards,

Jessica Kuhart, BSN, RN, NHA



# Elkhorn students featured for their work at Holton Manor



Abigale Greenwald poses in front of Holton Manor for a GazetteXtra article entitled, "COVID-19 outbreak at Holton Manor doesn't stop Elkhorn students from working." The May 17th article featured Abigale and her friend, Kaylee Bakko, both of whom work at Holton Manor: Abigale as a CNA and Kaylee as an activity aide.

Read the entire article on our website or at bit.ly/GX517.

Article written by Jonah Beleckis; photo by Angela Major. Linked with permission.

We offer free CNA training! Earn while you learn by working at Holton while you achieve CNA certification. Call us for details.

## **Photo Highlights**

Holton Manor had a busy May and June. We celebrated our staff of EAHS Seniors who graduated in June. We also helped two of our residents celebrate their 70th Wedding Anniversary!

#### Staff Anniversaries

Josh Serba 7/22/15
Brianna Ellingsberg 7/17/17
Destry Fritz 7/26/2017
Daniel Gerblick 7/3/2018
Maggie Sabel 7/17/2017
Vickie Schenning 7/3/2013



Full Time, Part Time, Casual Weekend and PRN CNAs

Part Time, Casual and PRN RN/LPN

**PRN Van Driver** 

**Dietary Aides (Homemaker) PRN** 



#### **WISH LIST**

Our Activity Department is always in need of donations to assist with purchasing supplies and items to help with enrichment programs. We can accept donations safely on our website at HoltonManor.org/donate, or stop by our office. Thank you!

Newsletter Production by PorterOneDesign.com



EAHS Class of 2020 Seniors who work at Holton Manor





- Lois and Howard Powell enjoying their special anniversary lunch
- Lois and Howard Powell on their wedding day in 1950

DONATE SAFELY AND EASILY ONLINE:

HoltonManor.org/Donate



### HELP STOP THE SPREAD OF GERMS

Prevent the spread of respiratory diseases like COVID-19

- 1. Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue
- 2. Throw the tissue in the trash
- 3. Wash your hands

For more information go to: <a href="mailto:cdc.gov/coronavirus">cdc.gov/coronavirus</a>

Source: cdc.gov

